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WASHINGTON — The Obama administration told Congress on Thursday it 
does not plan to make a determination on whether a military coup 
occurred in Egypt, avoiding a decision that would force the cut off 
of most of the annual $1.55 billion in U.S. aid. 

U.S. Deputy Secretary of State William Burns delivered the message 
in 
separate briefings to senior members of the U.S. Senate and the 
House 
of Representatives, several lawmakers told reporters after meeting 
the number two U.S. diplomat. 

The question of whether a military coup took place has vexed the 
White House, which generally wants to be seen as supporting 
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democratically elected leaders but which had no love lost for 
ousted 
Egyptian President Mohamed Morsy. 

Under U.S. law, most aid must stop to "any country whose duly 
elected 
head of government is deposed by military coup d'etat or decree" or 
toppled in "a coup d'etat or decree in which the military plays a 
decisive role." 

However, the law does not actually oblige the White House to make a 
decision. 

"The law does not require us to make a formal determination as to 
whether a coup took place, and it is not in our national interest 
to 
make such a determination," said an Obama administration official 
who 
spoke on condition of anonymity. 

Speaking after the session with Burns, Senator Bob Corker, the top 
Republican on the Senate Foreign Relation Committee, said the Obama 
administration might never make a decision on the matter and 
suggested that U.S. law needed to be changed. 

"No determination has been made. It's possible that no 
determination 
will ever be made," Corker told reporters. 

The Egyptian armed forces deposed Morsy on July 3 after huge street 
protests against his rule, clearing the way for last week's 
installment of an interim Cabinet charged with restoring civilian 
government and reviving the economy. 

Current and former officials have said the administration has no 
appetite for terminating aid, which runs at about $1.55 billion a 
year, $1.3 billion of which goes to the military, for fear of 
antagonizing one of Egypt's most important institutions. 

Nor does it wish to increase instability in the most populous Arab 
nation, which is of strategic importance because of its peace 
treaty 
with close U.S. ally Israel and its control of the Suez Canal, a 
vital waterway for the U.S. military. 

"Egypt is a very strategic country in the Middle East and what we 
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need to be is an instrument of calmness," Corker told reporters, 
suggesting that the U.S. laws be changed so as to allow greater 
flexibility. 

"We need to deal with our laws in such a way that allow us to 
continue to be that instrument of stability in the region," he 
added. 
"It's likely that very soon we will try to deal with this issue, 
which is a quandary, legislatively." 
[Description of Source: Cairo Al—Masry Al—Youm Online in English -- 
English language version of Al-Misri al—Yawm, respected independent 
pro—reform daily; largest—circulation independent publication; URL: 
http://www.almasryalyoum.com/en] 
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